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October 25, 2021  

 
PRESS RELEASE 

ARTEMIS FILES NI 43-101 TECHNICAL REPORT FOR BLACKWATER FEASIBILITY STUDY 

 

Vancouver, British Columbia – Artemis Gold Inc. (TSX-V:ARTG) ("Artemis" or the "Company") is pleased 
to announce that it has filed a National Instrument 43-101 ("NI 43-101") Technical Report entitled 
“Blackwater Gold Project NI 43-101 Technical Report on Updated Feasibility Study” with an effective date 
of September 10, 2021 (the “Technical Report”).  The Technical Report is available for review on SEDAR 
(www.sedar.com) and on the Company’s website (www.artemisgoldinc.com). 

The results of the Technical Report supporting the results of a Feasibility Study to the Company’s 100% 
owned Blackwater Gold Project in central British Columbia were originally presented in a news release 
dated September 13, 2021, which is also available for review on SEDAR and the Company’s website.   

 
Artemis Gold Inc. (www.artemisgoldinc.com) 
On behalf of the Board of Directors 
 
"Steven Dean" 
 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
+1 604 558-1107 

Neither the TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the 
policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release. 
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